
 

      
 

 
1809 Barrington Street, Suite M103 

P.O. Box 2311 
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June 17, 2024 

 

The Honourable Susan Corkum-Greek 

Minister 

Department of Economic Development 

1809 Barrington Street, PO Box 2311 

Halifax, NS   B3J 3C8 

 

VIA Email:  EDminister@novascotia.ca  

 

Dear Minister Corkum-Greek: 

 
Re:  Acknowledgments  
 
The Peggy’s Cove Commission’s purpose as provided under the Peggy’s Cove Commission Act is to 
preserve the unique scenic beauty, character and atmosphere of the Area for the enjoyment of both 
residents and visitors for property within the Peggy’s Cove Preservation area.  This is primarily achieved 
through administering the Land Use Bylaw for the preservation area. 

 
The Commission would like to thank you for your time in reviewing and approving the new Land 
Use Bylaw. We appreciate your support through this important initiative and granting your 
approval. We look forward to continuing our work through the implementation of this planning 
document.   
 

We would also like to sincerely thank and express our gratitude to Deputy Minister Scott 
Farmer. His support and encouragement throughout the review process was greatly 
appreciated.  
 

Thank you for your letter of March 5, 2024, regarding the amendment to the Peggy’s Cove 
Commission Act. Since that time, we understand and are pleased to know the administrative 
changes to the legislation, as described, were introduced and approved. In the event of 
unforeseen circumstances or vacancies due to terms of office ending, it is of utmost importance 
the Commission be able to continue functioning.  
 

With terms coming to an end this summer, your suggestion to reoffer and have other members 
of the community come forward is appreciated. We hope the search and selection process is 
effective and a full complement of Commissioners is onboard in September for a seamless 
transition. 
 

Thank you for your continued support of the Commission and its work. 
 

Yours truly, 

 
Nicole Campbell 

Chair, The Peggy’s Cove Commission 

 

cc: Deputy Minister Scott Farmer, Department of Economic Development  
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